

MOSSPARK AND CORKERHILL COMMUNITY COUNCIL (M3C)

Meeting Held: Monday 20th February 2017

CHAIR - DIANE ANDREW

VICE-CHAIR - N/A

SECRETARY - ELAINE MCSPORRAN

TREASURER - AVRIL GETHINS

Members in attendance: Anne McIntyre, Elaine McSporrان, Diane Andrew, Maria Bradley, Betty Donnelly, Josephine Dunnachie, Eddie Gethins, Elsa Harper, Joanna Johnson, Linsey Wilson and Pam Wilson,

Councillors and Officials: Cllr Alex Wilson, Cllr Alistair Watson, Mark Hughes (Ibrox CC)

Apologies: Avril Gethins, Jeanette Hutcheson and Tommy Lindsay
Humza Yousaf MSP, Chris Stephens MP

Community Police – no officers present due to the new shift pattern in local team
(however should we need an officer at the meeting this can be arranged)

- 13 of acquisitive nature, 1 crime report misuse drugs, 3 assaults and 1 road traffic
- All investigations are ongoing.

Members of the Public: 5

The minutes from the previous meeting on Monday 20st November 2016 were approved.

Pam announced she will be standing in the Glasgow City Council Elections and due to further commitments would be resigning as a member from the Community Council.

We now have two vacancies and these will be advertised in guidance with the constitution.

- Meeting in Corkerhill Hall on 15th February 2017 to discuss a pan of action. Issues were raised regarding lack of contact to the hall. It needs to be utilised in a much better way. The current members are happy to continue and everyone has agreed to support them where needed. The first plan is to make sure there is a clear constitution and office bearers set up. This will allow a clear governance to be in place and means funding and other agencies such as Glasgow Life, City Property and Pollok United are able to help. There are also several issues with maintenance work which City Property as the landlords will review.
- A meeting took place on 8th February with Clyde College regarding the parking issues at Corkerhill Road. This overflows to Arisaig Drive and Alness Crescent. This has a major effect on those residents and causes a numerous amount of chaos. The college have agreed to help try combat this and have requested that enforcement is carried out at this particular area. The police and GCC were also requested to do the same by Community Council. We will follow this up and hopefully a representative from the college can attend a future meeting.

Cllr Alex Wilson

- **Dumbreck Junction:** Plans for the new traffic system at Dumbreck are now underway and the new system will be made available to view shortly as only have the paper ones at the moment. Better lights are to put in place and slip road removed allowing a left turn which will also allow a longer period to help traffic flow. Has relayed the concerns that removing the slip road may cause more inconvenience and additional queueing. It has been reassured that this will not be the case. However, if problems do arise this will be then taken back to the Council and any issues will be raised. The current changes are to promote cycling route and a safer walkway.
- **Traffic Restrictions:** The plans for restrictions which include keep clear and yellow lines around the area have been approved and available to view on community page and website. Unfortunately, no work is able to start until after May 2017.
- **Traffic Calming:** The plans have been approved for speed bumps but as yet there is no funding for this to be into place. Will continue to pursue this as much as possible.
- **Xmas Tree:** The tree was vandalised and plans did not go as had hoped. Working along with community council plans for 2017 will hopefully see this go ahead with better results.
- **Mosspark Shops:** Over the Xmas period there were several break-ins to the shops. Additional lights are being put in place and the gate at the back sorted to allow access. Local Police working with shop owners too.
- **Potholes and Litter:** These continue to be an issue and some are needing re-sorted. Will continue to raise all issues. Will work with all cc to ensure all areas can be litter free.

Cllr Alistair Watson

- **Road Safety:** Unpredictive flow produces challenges to traffic and this in turn causes a lot of the problems. People take the shortest route regardless. Would engage in welcoming safer roads and thoroughfares. More awareness for traffic calming for Elderly and children.
- **Road Safety Officers:** As at Sandwood Primary these issues are caused in general by bad practices. Asking for a ward wide report in order to place safety measure at the schools.
- **Event Parking:** Consultation exercise is taking place for event parking at Ibrox and Craigton. This obviously as its own challenges for residents in and around the area.
- **Parking:** Will speak with Kevin Bannigan, Cardonald College regarding parking problems Due to excessive flow of traffic and students driving to the college. Promoting cycling and public transport will help reduce this. A Traffic order means that enforcement is necessary but can affect residents. A possibility to provide residents parking would however not be exclusive to the residents and incur a charge of £50 per year for this privilege.
- **Cemetery Wall:** This should be now near completion as should have been finished couple of weeks ago, and will ask for report. The building set within cemetery is sold and being demolished. The yard will remain as not part of sale.
- **Attack:** No details of the particular attack have been given but along with Cllr Alex Wilson will ensure that the need for more safety is required in this area as it is a regular shortcut and to the OLR school.
- **Govan Polcie Station:** The bar facility is available 24/7 and only a couple of previous times has it not due to work being carried out on the high ceiling which was unsafe therefore had to be closed for a couple of days to carry out repairs.

Facebook Page Updates

- **Dog Mess:** – there are still lots of owners not picking up after their dogs. Problem is area wide.
- **Corkerhill Rd Parking:** Several residents affected by this problem attended the meeting and raised their concerns. One resident's husband required an ambulance and they could not gain access near the property. This is a huge concern. The college students are also responsible for an amount of litter at this particular area. Leaving the rubbish lying in street after being thrown from car.
- **College Bins:** These are either not used fully or not emptied.
- **Cemetery Wall:** Will this be continued for further down as the rest has considerable damage to it. Cllr Watson / Cllr Wilson will follow up on this.

Any other Business

- **Joanna Johnson:** The Parking Pledge will be going out for Mossparc Children but will be issued to all schools.

Treasurer's Report

- There are funds of £1706.32
- Monies for the hall will still be deducted and £400 of funds are to allow the purchase of a tablet and printer for the sole use of the Community Council. £500 is the administration allowance.
- The remainder £806.32 will be used to provide for the next stage at Mossparc Square.

The Chair closed the meeting and thanked everyone for attending. The next meeting will take place on Monday 20th March 2017 in Mossparc Parish Church at 7.30pm.